
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

March 23, 2022 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
SUBJECT: Notification of Project:  

Reported Deficiencies in EPA Grants Administration and Oversight  
Project No. OA-FY22-0080  

 
FROM:  Khadija Walker, Director  

     Business Operations Directorate 
  Office of Audit 

 
TO:   Kimberly Patrick, Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator 

     Office of Mission Support 
 
The Office of Inspector General for the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency plans to begin reviewing 
OIG and GAO reported deficiencies related to EPA grants administration and oversight. This project 
addresses the following fiscal year 2022 top management challenge for the Agency: managing 
infrastructure funding and business operations. 
 
Our objective is to highlight findings from prior OIG and U.S. Government Accountability Office audit 
reports that are relevant to the EPA’s administration and oversight of grant awards under the Infrastructure 
Investment and Jobs Act. This project does not constitute an audit or evaluation but is intended to comprise 
a review of documentation from prior OIG and GAO audits and a summary of our findings. Therefore, 
this work will not be conducted in accordance with generally accepted government auditing standards or 
with the Quality Standards for Inspection and Evaluation, issued by the Council of the Inspectors General 
on Integrity and Efficiency. We will, however, follow the OIG’s quality control procedures to ensure that 
the information in the report for this project is accurate and supported. The anticipated benefits of this 
review are improved operational efficiencies related to grants management.   
 
We will post this memorandum on our public website at www.epa.gov/oig.  
 
cc: Janet McCabe, Deputy Administrator 
 Dan Utech, Chief of Staff, Office of the Administrator  

Jon Monger, Associate Deputy Administrator 
Wesley J. Carpenter, Deputy Chief of Staff, Office of the Administrator  
Andrew Schreyer, Deputy Assistant Administrator for Mission Support 
Lynnann Hitchens, Acting Deputy Assistant Administrator for Administration and 

Resources Management, Office of Mission Support 
Michael Osinski, Director, Office of Grants and Debarment, Office of Mission Support 
Dan Coogan, Acting Director, Office of Resources and Business Operations, Office of 

Mission Support  
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Marilyn Armstrong, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, Office of Mission Support 
Andrew LeBlanc, Agency Follow-Up Coordinator  
José Kercado, Backup Agency Follow-Up Coordinator 
Lindsay Hamilton, Associate Administrator for Public Affairs 
Lance McCluney, Director, Office of Administrative and Executive Services, Office of 

the Administrator 
Regional Audit Follow-Up Coordinators, Regions 1–10  
Sean W. O’Donnell, Inspector General 
Charles J. Sheehan, Deputy Inspector General 
Edward S. Shields, Associate Deputy Inspector General 
Benjamin May, Counsel to the Inspector General 
Stephanie Wright, Assistant Inspector General for Management 
Kellie J. Walker, Acting Deputy Chief of Staff, Office of Inspector General 
Katherine Trimble, Assistant Inspector General for Audit 
Paul H. Bergstrand, Assistant Inspector General for Special Review and Evaluation 
Marc Perez, Acting Assistant Inspector General for Investigations 
Jee Kim, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Management 
Tom Collick, Deputy Counsel to the Inspector General 
Laura B. Nicolosi, Principal Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Audit 
Erin Barnes-Weaver, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Evaluation 
James Hatfield, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Audit  
Susan Barvenik, Associate Deputy Counsel to the Inspector General 
Jennifer Kaplan, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Congressional and Public Affairs 
Jeffrey Lagda, Congressional and Media Liaison, Office of Inspector General 
Lori Hoffman, Congressional and Media Liaison, Office of Inspector General 
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